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12 | called for. examination bv counsel for the subcommittee,

4. on Assassinations, Room 33790, House Office Building Annex IT,
15 2nd and D Street, Southwest, Washington, D. C., beginning at
16 1°1:00 p.m., before. Albert Joseph  LaFrance, a Notary‘?ublic'

the District of Columbia, when were present on-.

13 _behalf“of'thefrespeétive parties:

.20 ' 'MICHAEL GOLDSMITH, Counsel

2l ‘ - DAN HARDWAY, on the staff of the Subcommittee
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FRIDAY, 'APRIL 28, 1978 .

.. House of Representatives .

‘1 *

Subcommittee ‘on the Assassination
. of John F. Xennedy of the
2. . .Select Committee on o
" ‘ . Assassinations '

" Washington, D. C.

e
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. Whereupon,

that he gives to the committee. However, by virtue of the
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TESTIMONY OF HERBERT MANELL

HERBERT MANELL

was called;as a witness and;vhavingfbéén firéf,duly~sWan,
was examined and testified as foliowSE,fﬁ

Mr. Goldsmith. Will you.pleas;“state ydur name“and -
occupation for tﬁe record. |

Mr. Maﬁeii. I aﬁ Herbert Manell, Staff Officer éf the
CIA. | |

Mr. Géldsmith. How long have yéu been with the CIA?

Mr. Maﬁeil. Tweﬁty;seven yegfs.‘ | | |

_Mr.”écldsmith. :Mr. Maneil, havé_&bu’read.thé‘iettefA
dateé‘Méﬁdhjzjj 1973,fréﬁ’thejaétinqtbél'ﬁo the Chairman of
the coﬁmitfeé?' | |

Mr,‘Ménéll. I have.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do vou understand that letter?

Mr. Manéll. I do.

Mrl'Goldsmith. Under the committee's .rules, Mr. Manell,

the witness has a right to .receive a copy of the deposition

'

arrangement that we have worked out with the Agency, the -
Agency has asked us to obtain a waiver from each witness,

from each Agency witness, a waiver of the right specifically

-to receive the transcript. You mav have access to it to reviey

it for accuracy, but you may not'havg the 'right to actually

G
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receive it. That is to say, we are asking vou to waive the
right to receite the transcript. |
- Are you willing to waive that right?

»Mr.'Manell. Do I have to waive that rigﬁt?

Mr. Geldsmith. Absolutely hot. ' However, if you do
not waive ‘the right, we will not have the depositien.

Mr. Manell. I will Waive‘the rightL then,

Mr. Goldsmith.. You_ere testifying here today without
subpoena and freely? | |

Mr. Manell. I am.

Mr. Goldsmith. For purposes of backgtoﬁnd, the committe
is mandated to investigate the assassination of the President,
who did it, was thete a conspiracy and to evaluate the per-
formance of the investigative agencies, specificaily the CIA
and the FBI. Do you understand that?

Mt. Manell. Yes.

Mr. Goldsﬁith. Were you located in Mexico City in
196372

"Mr. Manell. I was.‘

Mr. Goldsmith. What was yvour position at that time?

Mri Menell; I was head of the Soviet sectien of the
station, of the CIA station in Mexico City.

Mr. Goldsmith. What were your general responsibilities?

' Mr. Manell. My responsibilities were basically two-

fold; one being counterintelligence monitoring and to negate

~ TOP SECRET  ir
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the activitiés;of the Soviets; .secondly, to attempt to

;ecﬁUit Soviéts.;‘

.Mr; Goidsmifh, Weré‘yoﬁ inv&lved iﬁ any‘df‘the sﬁrf
veillance operations thét were>mountéd agéinst thé:S0viets?
By survéillanCe, I-mean the tap o?ération and‘the‘phofo—
surveillancevqperation offthejSQviét;Embassy coﬁpoun@.”

Mf; Manell.“l was nét pétSonéily inVolVed{‘,

Mr. Goldsmith. You just’receiVed £he information
that éame‘from-that operation?

Mf. Manell. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Before we ‘get into more déﬁail} who

was the station chief in 19632

Mr. Manell. Win Scott.

Mr. Goldsmith. Was Ann Goodpasture an employee of the

station also? -

" Mr. Manell. She was.
Mr. Goldsmith. What were her station responsibilities?
Mr. Manell. She had many responsibilities. That

included being an assistént tb the'¢hief of station. She

was also a person who had some: type of responsibility for

cOllecting'the'photos-thatvwe obtained of Soviet Embassy

activity, and I think she was also involved to some extent

in the telephone tap operatioﬁs,ihat we conducted against

X
BN

the Soviets in Me%ico'city.“

Mr. GoldSmith;‘ Is it fair to say she was Win Scott's

s




~d

10

o
. 12
B 13

,4" -
- 14

1S

16 ¢

A7

13

22

!!!, 3

24
o
N LA
. PLET
- |
. t
b §

®

. the ?eople who took the photographs. . That might have been

}

HW ;ug'-ﬁs' DI:'lr_!I'[id:.322T?22lﬂ ;Pagr;:{»'i; | TOP SECRET | co ‘ 717

. TOP SECRET
:right—hahd'pefson? | |
" MrL Maﬁell. That-is & questidn of defini?ion ﬁhere;,énd
I‘dénit fhink it is a féif'qﬁestién;'
. :Mr.Goldé@ithﬁaypiqighe_héveia;véfyiélége working

relationship with Mr. SCOtt?'w

Y

Mr}vManéli.?iSEeTCéttaiﬂly’did;
-Mr;‘Goldsmith,v Did he rely on herla 1o£?'
‘Mr. Manell. ‘Théyﬁréiied.bn maﬁytéf us qgite:a bit.
.Mr.\Géldgmith.';bid he rely on Ann.Goodpést#re.a‘iot?
Mr. Mahell.'-Yes; hgfdid; - |
Mr.'Goidsmith.v Yoﬁfﬁénfioned Miss'Goodpasture‘was
in&olvéd*inisome waylin’the»photb~surveillan¢e Qéeratibh;>
| Mr;.Manéll. That is right.
 Mr{:Goldémith. >What was the egtegt of hér résponsi—
ﬁiiitiés?
: Mf;'Manéll; I Caﬁgt}réaliy define it Eoofwéil"gt this

distance in time. I don't know whether she actually managed

her responsibility. . It migh£ haye been soméone else’s.
Buf éhelcer£ainly did hanaiewthejfinishéd,product afﬂthei
stétion, B
h Mrﬂ‘Go;démith. By hahdiiﬁgg you mean she reViewed the
photograéhic tapes?
' 'Mr.rﬁanell. That isjiight,

Mr.. Goldsmith. After that operation, what was her
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reépoﬁsibiiitY?, | | ’
Mr,‘Manéll.:‘I,can't reaily’tell you; I'can;t remember
whether it was her or somébné else. - She:might ﬁave been an
alternate officer in thatrtype of suprrt‘operatiQh{ I'doq't,
%hi£k~she.was'tﬁé principal. I aﬁ not .sure.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether Tom Keenan was the

principal?

Mr. Manell. At one time, T think he ‘was.
Mr. Goldsmith. Was Ann the person who brought'the
transcript into the station?

'Mr. Manell. At times, yes, I believe she-did, but I

am not entirely sure. Tom did that also, and

also did that.

!
f
|
s

‘
f

‘  Mf. Goldsmith; Befofe we ?roceed, I gueés‘theré isvone
other'questionkI shéuld ask‘ypu;

Has anyone from the'CiA éontacted you in any way‘ih'
reference tO‘youf.testimony before tﬁe cpﬁmitteé todayforfinv
reference to thé»interview that vou gave us aboutva;mdnth ago?

.Mr. ManéllL, Yes.' I was cqntécted‘by legal,@Ounsélh
wﬁo_gaveime“advice to be absolutely forthéoming ihvmy
teétimony; aﬁd he éaid exaétly,what yquf léttér says here;
thatvﬁhé secrecy agfeemeht is{waivedffdr this dgyfsVsession.

lﬁf; Go;aéﬁiﬁh. Aﬁy.othér contact?

Mr. Maneil;L No. - i T

<

Mr. Goldsmith.“I also take it that duriﬂgvthe'

half

e
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hour lunch break since your wife testified this morning,
you did not discuss the substance of this in any way?

Mr. Manell. Just briefly. 1In no‘significaht way .

Mr;”Goldsmith; Did'?ou discuss the‘quéstions that
were going to be asked in any way?
| Mr. Manell. No.

Mr. Goldsmith. 'Witﬁ-régard to the telephone tap opera-
tion, épproximately how many phones were £apped?

Mf; Manell, I can't'recall, but we had teléphone tapped
in the Soviet Embassy at their commercial section, their
consular section, the embassy pfoper, and their milifary
attache office.

Mr. Goldsmith. That is what was referred to as their

Mr. Manell. Yés, it was.

Mr. Goldsmith. There was a ﬁnilateral operétion?

Mr. Manell. Yes; there was.

Mr., G¢ldsmith. Did that cover é different phone?

Mr., Manell., My fecOllection ié bad on that. I
believe that'the unilateral telephone taps were placed
exclusively on‘the residenceé of Soviet officials. That is
my recollection,

Mr. Goldsmith. Was the coverage constant with regard
to these.telephone taps?

Mr. Manell. The coverage was constant within the embasg

Y »
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-unilateral taps, they were not constant. They were placed on

an -individual for a léngth of time to gain information about..

phones would be covered?

‘phones that we did have covered in the'embassy'werevjust

[ —

~line to anbthef/’it would Have been a mutual‘agreement between

“in that policy decision. T don't ‘believe was
) . . R A o .

i
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except I think that from time to time, we'might have taken

one tap off one line ahd put it on another. As far as the

ﬂim}fhiéﬁhabité, hié faﬁiiy; hié”¢6n£adts, ahd tﬁeﬁtakeﬁfbf£4
‘and plaééd'én soﬁeone else.

Mr. GQldsmith. ;By consténf, what I mean is thle-thg
tap waS'inroperaﬁion oﬁ_a particular phone, it was con-
fsténtlQJin effect? WhehéQer the éhone ca}l éame in’the'tég
would be tridéeréd?

er;-Ménell. Indeed. .

Mr. Goldsmith. Who made the policy decision as to whiéh
Mr;'Manell;u'Well, it was basic'pfacticevthat all of the

covered naturally and normally because that is what we

wanted to-have reporting on. As far as changing from one

myself and Win Scott, or Win might have decided to change'a

line.
Mr. Goldsmith. When were the people actually invoived
in the opératitn itself, Tonm Keenan,. Goodpasture

involved in those types of policy decisions?.

‘Mr. Manell!. Tom Keenan TZon't think was ever involved

- TOP SECRET i
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involvedAeither. AS far as Annie; I am not sure, but I

doubt that she ffhshé could hévé;béen3involVed;in!makingféﬂ

.sdggestion'like\that;Vyegg;:

Mr. GoldSmiph} _Withiregard to thé tap operation, what
product did ydu'actually'receive?':ln other words, what was

‘%

the take from that operatich? |

 MrQ,Manéll. wéll; the take was both in Spanish and
Russian. Russian when a Soviet communicated with another"

Soviet in another part of'the,embassy} or a Soviet at His

.residence or somewhere outside the embagsy communicated. with

- someone insidé’the,embassy;'“The’Spanish product was, &f”

course, when a native called in to the embassy or when an

Mr: Goldsmith. You would get, in effect, a Rﬁésian“tapéﬁ

-or a Spanish tape of a particular“conversation?

Mr. Manell. That is right.
‘Mr. Goldsmith. What would be done with the tape?i
Mr.:Manell. It was first reVieWedwa my wife -

Mr.:Goldsmith. Before‘that, it'would be trénséribed,

“would it not?

Mr. Manell. It would be transcribed first in Spanish.

‘The Russian lahguage portions were indicated so that our

~Russian language transcribers would transcribe it. At one

time we had a transcriber in the embassy proper in our sta-

tion ‘to traﬁscribe it. After that man's departure,»l believe

ﬁ 50955 Ducid:32'2’];?220 ‘Page 114 ‘ Top gE%RET ’ o C?Z/
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‘tereStingfconversatiQn took place, but each conversation had

~after béing reviewed?

yCIA'headqqarters?

headquarters:needéd or headquarters would have asked for.

‘not sent to headquarte§sﬁ

attitude didfwih”Scott'havé towards files?

10

i

that all Russian language translations were done outside- the

Mr. Goldsmith. Were the franscripts that you received
literal translations or transcriptions?
Mr. Manell. They were supposed to be literal, but I am

sure that shortcuts wére taken when a non-essential or unin-

to be transcribed.

" Mr. Goldsmith. Where would the transcript be filed

'Mr.-Manell. They would be filed in our office, in our -
registry. |
Mr. éoidsmith, Wouid any of thg transcripts be sent to
Mr. Manell. Rérelf,'
Mr. Goldsmith. Eventgally, were the transcripts taken
from Mexico‘CitQ station an@}sent té.headquarters?
| Mr. Magélll» Rarély. f;t would:bﬁly ﬁaépeﬁfif ther¢f 

was a rather important and‘interestihgemceqﬁ: that we thought

Mr. Goldsmith. As a matter of routine, they would not?

Mr. Manéll( ‘As a matter of routine, they certainly were

- Mr. Goldsmith. In speaking of files,. what kind of

'
i

- | TO*PS;ECQR{'T: | B G
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'Mr. Manell. His attitude was that most everything

11

should be kept, recorded, filed, crossfiled, indexed. He had
a penchant for having materials that some of us considered

even unimportant be filed. His was the most complete’

‘ registry, probably, anywhere in the world, outside of head-

quarters.

Mr.‘GoldsmithJ Héve‘you”served at other stations so
fhat you could make that comparison?

Mr.'Manell. Yes, I have.

Mr. Goldsmith. Aé‘stationichief, was Scott very compe-
tent and aemanding?

Mf; Manell. He was both.

Mr. Goldsmith7 .Approximately how much time would pass
from the moment that an intercept came in until é trang-
cript was receivgd?

Mr. Manell. I can't recall exactly right now, but I

would imaging’possibly two, three, four days at most.

Mr . Goldsmith. It might také somewhat loﬁger if it
needed to be translated from Russian into English?

Mf. Ménell.- Yes. The transcript would then go out
with the original tape to our transcriber.

Mr. Goldsmith. With regard to the photo-surveillance

‘operation, who regularly reviewed the photographs that came

in?

Mr. Manell. Annie Goodpasture.

~ TOP SECRET g
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Mr. Goldsmiéh.' Stépping ba¢k'f§f a'moment;bafﬁef_the
ﬁranSCrip£ éame i#;'wﬂé réviewéd‘thbse ét first}!&ﬁéh'tﬁey‘i
‘came in? |
Mr. Manell. I think'Anhie always téok an~in£ereét-ih .
:eading the)transCripts,'but ﬁhe'ébtual‘;espénsiﬁilitylfér

reading, analyzing the transcript at the earlv point offmy

stay in Mexico was the responsibility of my wife, Barbara

ﬂanell}_
| Mr. Goldsmiﬁh. I shouid’indicate thét‘Wé'are always
gbing'tb be,dischssing 1963 unless I mention té £h¢ contrary.
SdfyOur wifeawogld read the transcripts:- ﬁouid‘shenga
décideﬂto whom thef would be rduﬁed?v |
Mr. Manell. Yes, sﬁe“wéuld, and I would élsof .But it‘
was her primary~fespoﬁsibility to do ﬁhgt,_w
-;{er,'Goldémith. vﬁow.on the phoﬁos; Qho'would réViéW
them Qhen:they came 'in?

" Mr. Manell. Annie Goodpasture wouldzyéview them. I

"might make ménﬁion,iﬁhbugh, with regard to the review of -

telephone tap transcripts,‘I.believe, and I certainly

remember, that before the assassination of President Kennedy

and certainly during the period of the ldtter part of the
summer of 1963, my,Wifé'was:not’working,eighﬁﬂhours a day and

not coming in every day necessarily into.the office. -
Mr. Goldsmith. ‘Why do yéuxﬁake=men£i0n of that?

;Mr;iManéll. Because you“asked the questionxof who -

'1.11;50955 lnunlé:azzﬂ?%‘zzﬁ Pageinz” TOP SECRET : R :  ' ?l‘/ )
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13

‘regularly,reViewed the transcripts. . In that case, I would

i w

review them.

-Mr;‘Goldsmithu_fThét?Was my n?Xt queétidn; who would

" review them.in your absence.

,MyﬁlMaﬁel;.  I}%ould:'

Mr; Gdldsmith.i‘Wouid thése trgnsé%iptsfbe revieWéd iQ "
éhronéiogical order? E | |

fﬁr.‘Maﬁeli.' Moét likeiy. 

Mr. Goldsmith.. How mahy hours a‘day was youf[@ifé'”u
normally wé;kiﬁg?

Mr. Manell. During parts of the tour in Mexico, she’

~worked eight hours a day. At ﬁimes, less than that.

-Mr. Goldsmith. Specifically the periodibf late summer

. 1963; Garly fall?

. Mr. Manell. I can't recall exactly, and I haven't dis-

‘cussed this with her and I_doh't knbw what her recollection

is;4 But I know she was not workingfre§ularly.duriﬁg”August
and‘September‘of_fhat year.

Mr. Goldsmith. When vou -say she was not working regu-

larly, do you.mean she was not coming in every day or that

- she was coming in every day but ndtiwdrking eight hours?

Mr: Manell. Tt was that she did not. work eight hours.

and she did'hot neceSSarily-come,in.every,day,xas.I'recéll.

‘But then again, my memory is vague about that. I know she:

was not working full time.’
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Mr. Goldsmith. I guess at this point, for the purpbse

14

vof.the record, you Qid“ﬁention before that Yéugdid discuss -
with.your wife during lunch in some way her teétimony this
morning. | |

Mr. Méﬁell. ?rincipally-I'aéked her whether she was
dealt with;courteously,f That was my prinéipalfqueStioﬁ.

Mr..Goldsmith.vahat was her response?

M. Manell. She was. '

Mr. Goldsmith. I certainly hope that waé-tﬁe césé.

Mr. Manell. It was.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did-your wife meﬁtion to ydu that we -
hadvaékedkher abéﬁt the transcripts? |

Mr,'Maﬂell.' Yes, but with no elgbofationf

Mf. éoldsmithg rShe-did nbt discugé the $ﬁ£stanceAiﬁ;
any other way with you?

.Mr;‘Maﬁell.»'ﬁé; So, yOu,see,vthere migﬁt be é va?iance
between whaf she said gndj&hat fﬁsay because it is a guestion.
of recolléction. |

Mr.'Goidsmith. I understéﬁd., It seems there was a
éroceaure Qhefeby; as a general rule; yoﬁf wife wouid routinely
wﬁen she was‘notfthéﬁe{fﬁ&ﬁ' S

Was therega similar:rdleffbg the ﬁake'from»the photQ
sur&éillanée opeiatioﬁ? ﬁ

+ Mr. Manell. - No, there wasn't. -i -.

TOP SECRET o
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Mr. Goldsmith. Why not?

Mr. Manell. Ann Goodpasture generally felt £hat this
was her area of responsibility.’ While my wife an& I had
éccess to the‘phOtographs, it was mostly Qhen Ann.tﬁought
there was something important to Show ﬁs that we saw the

product or when we felt that we had to review the product of

a certain day or certain hour to confirm or deny certain infoj

mation we had that we asked to see and did see whenever we
wanted the prodﬁct for the‘?articular period.

Mr."Goldsmith. As a matter of routine, you did not
review those photographs?

Mr. Manell: True.A

Mr. GoldsmithT .What éoordinatiog, if any, was there
between the tap operation and the photo—surveillancevoperé—
tion?

Mr. Manell. I don't' think T understand the question.

Mr. Goldsmith. Were the two opefations tied.in toge;
ther in any way?

Mr. Manell. -Théy certainly were if they were oriented
againstiéhe Soviet Embassy.

Mr. Goldsmith. More SpécifiéaliY}‘if something of
interest came up on the transcript or tape and that nérson
indicaﬁed he was goihgito be_showiné'up’at the'eﬁbassy,
would the:practice?be for the’tap.Qperation people fo contact

\

’

. TOPSECRET 7
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Mr. Manell. If you are talking about people who
actually did that"kiﬁd'of wo@k.oﬁ‘thé:oﬁisiae,;nofﬂthat was
compartmented. o » .,3 S
Mr.;GoldsmitE.‘ HOW3WOuld that -happen?

Mr. Manell. As far as‘diréctihg what those people on

the outside did,that was coof&inated within the embaséy

from my section to Annie or to Win or to someone substitut-
ing for Annie.

Mr.'GoldSmith,. So the people from the fap operation

would contact Goodpasture or;Wih Scott?

. Mr. Ménéll; Aiﬁjwas not nechsafily juét”theiﬁap bpéfa¥>
tion‘becéﬁée it is.a little'bit,misieading.‘_FQ£ exéﬁplei f )
waé-ruhﬁing éevéra1'doublefagéét”éperatioﬁs ‘and Qould
know.beférghand»wﬁéh a meeting.was,fo tgke:place between‘thé
Soviet»ihfelligenée Officer'and'my.égéﬁt.

Toncdﬁfirm’at least a small par£ of what my agent told

me, I would very often want to know when that Soviet

officer exited the embassy that particular time and when

hepreturhed. So it was not merely from telephone tap

}materials that we directed activities of the photographic

surveillance, for a number of other'reasons. Or, for

example, I might be wbrking on a Soviet, for any numher of’

- reasons, I might find it interesting or think it

would be‘interesting to find out.when he returned toithé

Soviet Embassy or whom he might contact in the Soviet Embassy.
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1.! Mr. Goldsmith. " In this case, how would you get thét jf
T 2 information to the pho?o—surveillanée péople?~
| 3 ‘4;.A,‘-Mr? Manell; wProbably througﬁ_Ann-Géédbaétﬁre.‘
| . g : 40 N M.r,.' Golds»mi‘;:h,. g I‘f.:‘the tap -'p.eopl‘e; -— ‘gefti-ng 'bac’k_vt'o
| _5 ' my original example -- wanted foléommunica£e»information,tb‘
6 the phbté.people? |
7 Mr, Manell. -Thgre Qere no such tﬂings as tap people.
. 8 i ~ " You mean the feéipient of the telephqnefap'product,
§   er examplé}.ﬁyself;"wbuld.ésk.Annie'Goddpastgre o - Qéli,
.10 youjsee the'qﬁeStion is. not actually eﬁtitely:logiéai,
-1 |l because normally‘photégraphic surveillance would be continu- |
12 ous. I don't‘femembérvat Ehis point the dayé'of the'week
. o K] ‘they m'ig.;’h,t not‘”hg\.fébb..een ‘COnd.u‘ctled. PQ'ss‘iE‘d‘J,y thg weeke'rids;' .A
| 4 I,am £6t sure. 4%§SSiglnyne~dayié§ér théiWeekénd. Certainly

13 'it_Stopped after dusk.

16 I am sorry, I have lost the trend of your cuestion.
7 ‘Mr. Goldsmith. I will try to redirect you.
13 ‘If you have a person working in the -tap operationuwho
19 .tfansdribeS'tapeé and he7réélizes; hey) this is something
'20{ impdrtant,and thé‘sdbstanceiof the conversation is someone
21 of .interest is saying he is,gofng to the Soviet Embassy.
" S SRR T S : o A
22| .~ Mr. Manell. . This person would be on th 5utside,“anyWay,
L N
e - ~transcribing, and not in the station. If anything was of ‘an
y emergency nature, the person-was. instructed to call for a
ng o L ‘ ‘ '

visit from an officer. ‘The officer would get the message and

|
;
|
|
|
i

© TOP SECRET v
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come back to the Station and discuss whatever that message

was with the reéponsible officer -- say, the responéible
officer for theiCuban operation or the Sov;et:opefation or
for the satelliﬁe operatién == 4nd then aétion would beé
taken, ﬁéét'likely in conjunction witthhe discussiop with
Win Scott:” &

‘MrJ'GOldsmith, Thefé was a procedure for expediting
matters? : |

Mr. Manell. Indeed there was.

Mr. Goldsmith. Would the person contacted by the

Spanish transcriber be- Ann Goodpasture?

Mr. Manell% It could be Ann Goodpasture; it could be

other people, such as Tom Keenan or| |

Mr. Goldsmith. You mentioned the scope of the phot-
surveillance‘covgragei Do you know whether the coverage was
constant dufing éaylight hburs, or was it coordinated with
the working hours of the embassy compound?

Mr. ManellL I can't remember. I would tend to believe

that it was constant.',PosSibly, however, they might have

‘taken off er'lu@ch, but that should not have been the case.

Mr. Goldsmithf What was 'the purpose of the photo--
surveillance opé;ation? Byiﬁhat, I mean what subjects were
they trying to téke<pictureéib£é

Mr. Manellﬂ There are two different types of photo-

graph operations. One was to take photographs of non--

. TOP SECRET e A
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~‘Soviets visiting the Soviet Embassy, and the other purpose

was to take photographs of Soviets meeting with other

- Soviets within the embassy compound so that we'CQuld; using

d)ﬁhat‘method and bthers also, attempt té»ideﬁtifj whether

they wéré intellﬁgence_conneétedi:

Mr. Goldsmith. On the noh-Soviet‘§isifing thélembassy
compound, was a ?idtﬁre taken'of evéry oﬂe?

Mr; Manélli Ygs;.

»Mr. Golasmﬁth. A picﬁure would be_ﬁakeéqu~eve£y
s#bject entering;or léaVing»ﬁheﬁcompouha?ir |

Mf.‘Manell; I believe so.

I'must'quélify it to say that I was né&efbin chargé
éf that activity. The-onlf résponsibi;ity I had for that

activity was when I had a particular interest and»réquésted

_certain attention be paid to that interest.

Mr. GOidsmith. ‘Keeping that’qualificétion=in'mind, ’
is it fairktd sa§ that essentia1ly picturesvwou1d,be~taken

of everyone and then later on the:photograﬁhs{that were

‘obtained would be reviewed in light of the purpose you héVe

just Stéted? .;f- | o
Mr . Manéll; Yes.
: T - T
T would li%e‘to'add,dné othérvstatémént:to thatm
Win Séott,.our'chiefvof.statioﬁ,iwas the type of ma; whio
alwajs'waﬁted more, rathér'fhan less, doneviﬁ every respect.

So, in connection with the question of whether there would be
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. constant activity in monitoring the'entrance and exit of

_people in the SoyiettEmbassy}mhéﬁafwaysfwantedwméré;’ratherm
) ot N R ) . ‘:;‘e?,r ‘ ’ : . = o L X ’ .

than.less. . A
N . & H .

Mr. Goldsmith. To your knowledge, was the photograph off

' Lee Harvey Oswald ever obtained at either the Cuban Embassy

or consulateé or the Soviet Embassy compound?

Mf.‘Manell;lifO thé“best Qf~ﬁ¥ recollection,:lidoﬁ‘t
‘beliévé aiphofpégéph wés>thainéé;?“
A P : .
Mr.;Goldsmﬁth, {After the éssasSihation,'was Win Scott
héppy about the;failure of the surveillance operatiQn,.fhé
photo-survéillanée operation} tQ pick that up?

¢

Mr. Manell. I haven?t .got:a:clear.recollection of it,

‘but Ifwould’assume he must have been very -unhappy about,it}

"I do know that wé thought we“had a picture of an American

who cbuld have'béen‘Lee Harvey Oswala, It tufnéd'out.that
this man waS~not§déwald; |

._Mf,‘Goldsﬁ;th;'lWhen'did'you:tﬁink ﬁhat‘this pé?één
may have been Os%aid? | o |

Mr.  Manell. Probably on the day of the assassinatidn}

when we reviewed our product. L o {
Mr. Goldsmith,l According to the transcripts that we

have reViewed, it appears that OSWald‘made.atvleast five

visits either to'the Cuban Embassy orwconsulate"or to the

'Sovief Embassy compound; a total of_five-visits.

Does it strike you as surprising that, in light of five
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visits having been made, he was not»picked'up? A
Mr. Manell. I can't verify, and I certainly can't

agree that five visits were made.-

Mr. Goldsmith. I summarized that eésentiaily, because

I wanted to save time. TIf you went through~each transv

o b . 3
cript, it'would*;ndicate that in fact, according -

Mr. Manell. That is your analysis, not mine.
Mr. Goldsmith.  When we get to the transcripts, we will

go into ﬁhat with you.. We will take that step by Step”at

‘that point.

- Mr. Manell! I can make this statement. I remember

that on the day éf the assassination, when we got information

from the radio"tﬁat Lee Harvey Oswald had assassinated the
President, my recollection that day was-that Lee ' Harvey

| o ST B : | |
Oswald was the man who. had had contact with the Soviet

,Embaséy,”had conéact by phone. 2And I certaihly.didn't kﬁow‘

. i .o . B
he had visited the Soviet Embassy.
Mr. Goldsmith. Who at’ that station thought that the
station had’ a picture of Oswald?. - ; &

Mr. Manell. I can't remember that exactly. I would

-assume- it would have been Annie:Googpasturgi

! o ’ ' . o o
Mr. GbldSmith. When was information obtained by the

Y

Mexico City station reported to headguartérs?_ By that, I

mean.whaﬁ type of information would be reported to head-~

quarters and in what form?

CTOP SECRET 1
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1 ‘ Mr. Manelf. You are covering the waterfront there.
Ty 2 Mr. Goldsﬁith; I can narrow,thaf down; I will be
3 pleased to. No;probleh.
. 4 Mr. Manell;. 'Woﬁl_d you want to restfict that to the
“ 5 question of Amegicans? |
é Mr. Goldsmith. Let me see if T caﬁ‘get it this‘way.
 7 Would all ﬁnformation béing sent tO‘headquarteré_be
8 sent to headquafters by means of a cable?
g Mr. Manelli_ Mo.
i0 7 Mr.‘Goldsmith. ‘What other forms?
i Mr. Mane11} Byédispatchf
i2 Mr. Goldsmﬁth. iDispatch and by cable would be the
. . i3 two essential fo:rms?
| Mol Mr. Manelli Ye%;
15 | Mr. Géldsm;th. On what basis wogld you decide to send
16 that information?to héadquarters by means of a cable,'és

A7 opposed to dispatch?

t
e ¥

‘3 Mr. Manell. Once agaih; I think you are covering the

19 ! waterfront, because'ydu are asking me to talk about all

i

- 20 types‘of'Operatibns that‘thedstation éhgage in. It would
a1 be very often“a guestion of just what operations were °°
coa22 | | .

| engaged in, whether it merited dispatch reporting™or” cable

¢ o
@
3

R

reporting.

Sometimes you would use one criteria and sometimes’

“gnother. - One section would- use onéicriterid and oneisection

'
‘
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- means of dispatch?

'pretafibn. For examplé,.l would{ at times, report by .cable

_could do6 it in a sort of shorthand rather than do ‘it Qith‘7

‘governed whether a ‘cablé would be sent or a.dispatch?

' anything:of'emérgency nature or anything of great signi- -

cable does.not necessarily mean.that it' was urgent?

TOP SECRET

L 23
would ﬁse'an@tﬁer.ﬁith respect to whéthéf‘to’uéé'cable
traffic 6; dispatch,traffic.’ -
,Mr;-GOldsmith. Léf'ﬁs ﬁaikvabout{£he S6Viét sééfidﬁ.

Is it fair to say that routine information would be sent by
Mr. Manell. Not neceésarily; It depended . on intérf

the résults of.a'meeting‘between a double-agent and a -
Soviet agent, even though there was no priority iﬂteréstﬁof
real necessity for immediate receipt of that information at

headquarters. Just a form that I preferred, because you

long, descgipﬁiVé'reéorting in the diépatch, Dispatch -
réqqired more.wfitiné;'éo‘éometimes‘prefefence would bevfor
cable reportiﬁg-just,for tha£ reasbn alohé.

Mr. Goldsmith} Wére there any ijégt@vérg?itério’tﬁat,

MrJ'Maneli; ‘I@deéd there'woqld be;»”If‘thére was -

H g

Ed

ficance, you would repértrit:byfdgble.i
'Mr}‘GoldsmithJ"Thaf would be the general rule, but

are you saying that the mere fact that somethiﬁg was sent by

Mr. Manell. Exactly. You are perfectly right. -

Mr. Goldsmith. Once a cable is received at headguarters

©TOP SECRET
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icounterintelligéhce staff would receive it.
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what is done with 1it? "

‘ s ‘I"ti-.f\ t ';l_p«: S

Let me backstep. .Who redeives the dablebat headguarters
. Mr. Manell. ' It depehds”@n the subject matfer,

Mr. Goldsmith. = In your particular case, then?

‘Mr. Manell. Once again,“it dependé,oh the;éubject'f"'

- matter. In my case, with respect to the Soviet operation, -

it would be recieved by the hoétvdivision. In this case, it

was called "WH" 5ivision, Western Hemiséhere Division..
Secondly, it would bé feceived.by the‘;ntérested divisioﬁ in
Soviet.ééérétioﬁé.-.lé would then hévé:béen cailgd; Ivéuess
it, was called the SR di&ision‘at fhat tiﬁe, Soviet'DiviSiqn.'
'Aaditionéily, aepending on'th§ matérial;:i£ éould,ﬁe
receivéd by other elements of the aéency. For examplel

-

Then I can't go further, but distribution was certainly

wider injmoSt cases.,

Mr. Goldsmith. Who would determine that the distribu-

[

tion would be wider? The sender or one4of>the’recipientsAQr

‘both?

Mr. Manell. It was both, becausé the sender had certain

“cyrptonyms at the head of the cablé which would indicate -

‘not ‘merely the subject but the distribution.

For example, one cyrptonym would necessarily indicate

that the CIA staff, the counterintelligence staff,_reéeived

the material in addition to all.chérfiptérested éléments of

~ . " R . oL - Lo
- o .
"
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‘the Agency.
. There are also restrictive cyrptonyms; such as if the

matter was occasionally sensitive, the sender could restrict

the distribution at heédquartérs. On ‘the other Hén&,‘as

'far as how the.headquarters'elemeht distributed cables}'I

;qan't_particularly speak for thaé,

| Theh'again) the é§rp£onymsigave the;péople who fqrmu—'
lated the~diét%ibution just hQW'wide a diétributiOn it would
have.

Mr; Gol§smith, .ihcidehtall§, haé aﬁYone from the
Inspectqr General staff éver intervieWedlfgu concefning'Leé
'Harvey Oswaid;s*Visit”to México C;tY? “

Mr. Manell; Never.

Mr. Goldémith,' Concerniﬁg the photo-surveillance
b?étafionﬁ - -

| Mr. Manell. Never. -
City?: [

Mr.‘Mangll. No.

As a matter.of fact;“I~Was'perfectly‘éurpfiséd that T

‘was one of the last peoplé ever interviewed about the - .

assassination'becausé; affer all, my wiféband I were
résponsible.for the first message sent from the station.
EveryEody else was intereviewed before me. The Inspector -

General, no-one in thé'Agency éver'talkéd’to me about this

TOP SECRET
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operation.

Mr. GoldsﬁithJ The first tiﬁe you Were formally
interviewed about it was -~

kMr. Manell. =-- by'you.‘

Mr. Goldsmith. Are you;familiér with the 1977
Inspector Generaifs Report -which, among other things,
evaluated the surveillance operation and attemptecito explain
the guestion that ardse by virtue of the photograph being
connected in some way with Oswald, and it tﬁrned out the
photograph was not Oéwald?

Mr. Manellf Not at all.

Mr. Goldsmith. 4In order for information ccntainedAin
the cable to go to one of the highef—ués, the head of a
di&ision, DDO, for example, how wbuld it get tovhim? Could
the‘sender“designaﬁe that?

Mr. Manell; Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Otherwise, if the céble Went to

Western Hemisphere, could that person:say, "This sounds

‘important; let me send it on up"?

Mg, Manell. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Would he do that directly or would he

‘have to go through higher levels; go to his boss and then

go to the next level?
Mr. Manell. It could be either way. It depended on

who reviewed the cable and who made the decision. If an

TOP SECRET s
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anaLYSt-or'desqufficer reviewéd thé qabie'and wénted it

sent to DDO, he would certainly do it through channels;

through hIS“braﬁch'chief,‘fdr‘example; possibly go to' the

Vdivision chief or chief Ofnoperations and make thaﬁ'éuggés—ﬂ

_ tion and have it sent to DDO. Or if that type of decision

-Starfed with- the division chief, he would send it directly .

“to the DDO or someone in another division or recipient of-

the cable to make.that deciéion;'
Mr.. Goldsmith. Would there be any objective criteria.

fdr deciding'whatfgoes up té‘the top,or,would'this;shoft

"have been a subjective decision by the particular individual -

invol?ed?
.Mr. Manéli; If wduld be'a”subje¢£ive'décision.
Mr.'ééldﬁﬁith.'AGetﬁiﬁg back ﬁo;tﬁe tape, débyou kﬁow
whether anyone in th§'Mexng‘City:statiQn‘éver did a voice

comparison bf'tapes for thé‘purpose of determinigg;whetherf.

[

the tape containé&,ieevﬂarvéy OSWald!S;voice?‘

¢

v‘Mr. Maﬁell. No, I,dqn[t think tha#;was ev%r_done. I
dQﬂ'ﬁ believé it‘coﬁla ha&eﬂgéég donexf g

Mr..Golésmith.: Why'ié;ﬁhatét'

Mr. Manell. }Tapes are'nprmallf grased after a ce;tﬁinv

number of days. So in the case of the Oswald trénscript;

whiChiWaS'ébsoldtely'unimportant == not absblutely, but

relatively unimportant -- at the time of receipt, there was

no,reasbn'tb keep that tape or designate iﬁ for retention.

50955 -Dt;c!I;l:-SEETTEEU Page. 29 o TOP SEeRET | R (}6]7
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ﬁ Mr. GOldsmitﬁ, ‘Why woﬁld Fhé£apé§ be erased?
Mr. Manell. So that they could be .used over again. .
Mr. GdldSmith; So that if Oswéld contacted the
embaésy in late‘Septembervor early Octqbef about the time of
the asséssination,‘you are saying the tapés woulé,have been .
erased‘rqutinely? | |
Mr. Manell. Indeed.
Mf. Goldsﬁith, "I~wogid like to refer your-attentibh
to CIA‘NQ.<208, 208 refers to the page number of £hevdocu-
- ‘ment tha£ the Agenéy prbvided ﬁé; fhis is:paragraph 4 of a
céble dated November 23, 1963. Could ydu réad that paragra@h

to yourself?

Mr. Manell. Yes.

. Mr. Goldsmith.' In that paragraph, it says that the

% person who did the transcription indicates that Oswald is
; B
| -

identical with the individual who contacted the:embaséy”dﬁﬂ
September‘28th,>>Do you know on what basis the transcriber

was .able to make that statement?

transcriber, Mr. Tarasoff, was.a'very capable man, a man

very interested in his work.

i I believe that he could recall with exactness that was

Oswald who called in previously, because Oswald's Russian was

faulty, and he would have‘remembered that.

{3

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether anyone went to ﬁ

; N ) W . ) ) ' . A @{}E@%ﬁéj '
; . . DT M e oy T oW o ' o ‘
o i i N

JUUUSEY |

Mr.- Manell. Yés% 'Thé'trahsbfiber; the Russian langﬁage

i
]

i
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! {' Mr. Tarasoff aftef the assassinatién.and‘askedfhim whether
7 2 it was‘oswald dn»éach‘tépeé
3 Mr. Manell.  No, I.don't redail;v
. . - ‘ ﬁr. Goldsmith. Did E./ou..d.o it yourself?
3 g Mr. Manell. I dQn'f remémber;. And I did*not write
é this céble.
P ‘ Mr. Goldsﬁitﬁ. I understand. That'dablé:was sent by
§ | Goodpasture? |
| . .
2 ? Mr. Manell. Yes, it was.
! : o .
TG % . ‘Mr::qudsmithJ Let gs.take ailook at these transcripts
i ; now.
2 % ' ‘" I‘dféw”yog?‘éttéﬁfion‘td:CIA No. 13. 'Woﬁid you'please 
~ : i3 ‘&reéd.tﬁaﬁ, - e
o w0 el ane1nl < vesl
s ) Mr. Goldsmiﬁh;:‘Codld‘yoﬁ describe what CIA Né. 13 is?
VI .Mr. Maneil.‘-A man b? thg namé.;— a . man whp identifies
RV himseif as Lee Oswais.and‘speaﬁs with a guard at'thé Soviet
TS embassy,'saying that he was at the émbassy last Saturday and
:§ _states,thatjthe embassy‘éerson had p%omiéed to:send avtelef‘
220 gran to Wasﬁingtonf
21 '~ Mr. Goldsmith. HNow CIA'NO. 13 is‘a tranée;ipt of a
': - 3 conversation invélving someone-who idéhtified himself aé
. o | g % Oswald?
o 24§ ; "'Mr. Manell. Correct.
B 25 % | Mr. Goldémith. I£ is d&ted October 31, 1963,
i F ey iy Y B .

i . . ;%
. ; !
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Mr. Maﬁell. lYes, it is.

Mrf GOldémith;.'Do you know-whether the name.Oswaid
first came to your attention by virtue oflthisvtranscript?

Mr; Manell. I am hotpsure,'ﬁut I guess it is the
first time.

ﬁr{ GoldsmithJ Was this particular contact considered
to be unusual or routine?

Mr. Manell. Routine.

Mr. Goldsmith. Why is that?

Mr; Maneli. During the sumer period, particulariy,_or(
toward the end of the summer period, a rélatively'largé
number of Americans, for various reasons, made contact with

the SoViet Embassy. This appeared to me, when I had the

information reported, to be just another case of an American N3

contacting the embassy, for no significant reasons.

Mr. Goldsmith. 1In each case that an American contacted

“the embassy, would a cable be sent to Washington?

 Mr. Manell. Yes, indeed.
Mr. Goldsmith. In that case, there really should be
a cable in Washington for every'Americanlfor whom at least

you were able to.get a tentative identification?

Mr. Manell. Correct.

Mr. Goldsmith. ~If you weren't able to identify anyone,‘ 

.
[T

you would not bother to send a cable?

Mru‘Manell;ﬁgCorrGCt.f That was a standard procgduré

9aipu2
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1 at the stafionﬁ
S 2 Mr,'qudsmith; Evén though‘this was considered
3 routine,'thévinformafion would he cabléd ﬁ??
. 4 Mr. ﬁaneli. Ekac{:ly.
o ' 3 4 Mr.'qudsmith;, Why would it'not«bé.diépatched;ﬁp?
O er; Manell. ‘Becaﬁse it involved‘an Americaﬁ persqnf
7 , Mr.‘qudsmitﬁ;‘ Are Xquégayipg then £hat»it was a
2 standard.prbéedﬁ;é‘for éealiﬁg>wi£h_Américans,rand part of-
9 ’thaﬁ é%océdﬁfé&iQQOlYéd'?éndiné a béble?
10 0 "; Mr;'Mapeiif iﬁdeéd.
.11‘ - 'Mf,}Golaémith?; %hat:W35vyourNresponse, if any, after
v12. See;ng.this.franséript?
_ _ T Mr. Manell. My reéponse, or my reaction or my recollec-.
‘ | ;4 |f tion; what is the quéstién? | |
&5151' ; Mr.” Goldsmith. Whaffaéfibﬁ did yéu take ih”fééﬁ&ﬁée _—
16 Mr. Manell. The only action I.t00k wés the action my
17 wiﬁe_took, was to send a cable to Washington éummarizing ;he
"3 ‘infqrmation‘thaﬁ'we_had on‘dswald aﬁd hisvcontact‘witthhé
1g || embassy. |
_26 , . 'In:additioh, and it Qas“aléb,our praétice, we‘seht.
21 'memorapda to interestedtelemeﬁts of{thé’émbéssy. We also
. 59 i| asked our headquarters: for traée of an‘American. .That Wéé 
% z " . e
. ] ~3 i general pfocédul;e.
| | 24§' ﬁr. Golds%ith; By trace, you mean‘a name ﬁraée?
L ae % er..Mahell. A namevtface.f'
- ? L - ' d '@,
|
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32
Mr;.Goldsmith; ;f wouléjliké yéﬁ tbAldék at CIA 1773

and téll me Wﬁethér-that Wés a cable“that was sent to

ﬁashington. Was that cable sent td Washingﬁon, D. C;?

Mr. Manell. The first cable?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. In response to the transcript that

appears in CIA"No. 13. L

‘Mr. Manell. i am not sure who wrote this cable.

My wife wrote this cable. Yes% that is the first cable.

Mr. Goldsmith. That is the cable that would haVe;been_
sent in reéponSe - | |

Mr; Manéll. 'I‘must.be wrong, because it says here
there was no local dissemination of the‘informaﬁion;‘

Mr. Goldsmith. I don't know if you are wrong or if

;you are just confused based on documents you have reviewed.

i'We will go into that later on.

In fact, I think there was dissemination, and you will

havé a qhance to clarify that.
Mr; Manell. ,I’am7pot-$u;e there was diéseminatién.
The last“ééfaﬁréphnofkthigmpapéré's%is nb‘lobalidi§§émfﬁétién.
' Mr ({;glasmiﬁh.f Nevullgo:Lnto that.

- The second paragraph of that cable makes reference to

«a'phOtggféthmﬂWas that aJPhotoéraph'of'Oswéld? S

Mr. Manell. We don't know.
" Mr. Goldsmith. Have you ever seen that photograph?

Mr. Manell. Yés. The photograph was not of Oswald.
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E l.The assumption waé‘madéAhefevthat\iﬁfcould have been Oswald '
f“ﬁ ., because a méle.&ho‘appeared”toAbe aﬁ»American.eﬁteredﬁfhe‘

3 embassy on that dafe,'buﬁuthere is a correction above the

. 4 date 1 October to read .2‘October;_ S‘o.that is confusing to

¥

5 { me at this time. -

6. .. Mr. Goldsmith. - But that'correction could have been

7 || put in at some later time.
-8 _ " Mr. Manéll. - It could-have been.
S .  Mr. Goldsmith._ In other words, the cable, as it went

10 out, reported a gohtact on -1 Octdber§ “

,vﬁ | -iMr; Maneli;v'Thatiié rigﬁt;
t']ﬁ-- ‘Mr. Géldéﬁith; Aré yoﬁ saying‘théi the ;eCéﬁd paragraphk
> ‘,';'B' makés>an‘assump£ion:that thé pbhotqgraph‘was of Oswéld? “
J'. , 7 R o . R o g
Ty '~ Mr. Manell. It makes an‘assumptiog,'only an assumption.!
S s ‘ -Mf. Goldsmith.- For,purposes pf clarification, was that
16 § in faétla,photograph_of>Oswald?' |
:7 ' " Mr. Manell. No, it .Wasir;l"t.
1B ' Mr. Géldsmith. Do you know how that pérticular photo-
19 graphiwas selected?_
’;20 . sz.‘Manell:.,i'doh't recéilaéXEthy; but I Would'assume'

21 | it was selected because it was obtained the very same day
22i'that Oswald phoned the Soviet Embassy.
-~ BERENC Mr. Goldsmith. Who made the sélectionvqf the ?hoto—

24

P

graph? _ “:;

Mr. Manell. I can't recall whether it was my wifé'ér

B ST el . N . Ve H .
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£

Chodeny

e 22 s i e e e =

HY¥ 50955 DocId:32277220 Page 35




34

TOP SECRET

1 ‘ it would have.beeh.Annie Goodpastufg.h;'

i. Mf; Gold;mith, Do yogvknow wﬁéﬁher'Miss Goéépastqre
3 .chécked the Cuban phdtorprbductiOn materials? |

. | . 4 | | Mrl. Man.el’l".,.* I .‘ha've nb idea.

| | | 5  -AMf; Goldsmithf YRefernfb CIA ﬁo.'l3. The'pérson who,

é idéntified himself as Oswald said: "I was at your place

=4

last Saturday" == Whichjwould,notVhive‘beén‘October lst;’it

¥

8 || would have been September 28th,f:YeE the cable reports a
9 photograph taken of someone October lst.

10 Mr. Manell. Correct.

mn _‘ ‘Mr. Goldsmith. Is there any ﬁéy that can be explained,

12 | or is that just an extension of the assumption?

-

. E 13 Mr. Manell. Just,an,e'xtension; of the assumption. It

4 is not khowledge_thét theAphoto of a male entering-on the lst

- 15 of October is identical with. the person whd phOned‘the Soviet |

16 || Embassy and said he was Oswald.

17 Mr. Goldsmith. " jf'%hé cohtactﬁb§fOsWald‘occurred on

18 || october 1st, why. did it,take'one_weékjto;get'thé cable out?
19 Mr. Manell. I can't recall exactly, but it probably
- 20 | .took some time. for the people who ‘got the .information to have

21 | it transcribed from the tape.

- 22[ ' Secondly, since there was a Rugsian language portion
i!! B o that tape, this would have to havé_béen collected and sent
-'24! out to our transcriber. That, again,'may have‘delayed'the
~g '

receipt of the information at the‘embassy.

" 00100% |
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‘connection with my operation.
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Mr. Goldsmith. I am not sure I follow the differencé

35

between the second part of the explanation and  the first.

Mr. Manell. Well, there were these steps iﬁ:getting
the product to the station. " Number one,_fhe matefial is
taped. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Okay.

Mr: Manell.’_ThOSe people wh0 handle the tape do not
trahscribe. it is sent to £he franscriber for transcription
of the Spanish portion.  Indication is made on tﬁét Spanish
portion that there is'a foreign-language. Assuming that they
believe it is Russian, the material would then be collected
by a station person who, in turn, would‘send it out to our
Russian language transcriber.

Finally, the reason for the delay‘of prerhaps a day or
perhaps two days in sending it.tO headguarters may be this.

The information, when received by us at the station, was not

therefore, be no need to work on ‘it ahead of othér cases and
materials of greater importance.

" Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall ever discussing sending
this cable out with Dave Phillips?

Mr. Manell. No. He has no connection, no direct

I would like to emphasize for the sake of clarity once

again that while cable traffic may be considered the method

T0P SECRET "7
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. . . ) o B co .
for sending significant informationto headquarters,.it

is not neCQSsarily 50.

Further,.thét in thié specifiq;case,fa éablé waé ﬁsed‘
to sénd»thfs informafion to'headquafters énlY»bécause it
concerhed an American, not because it'concerned a matter‘thét

n

Mr. Goldsmith. Could this procedure regarding Americans

‘contacting’the’Soviet Embassy be, in effect, not just at the

Mexico City~stétion, but virtually é&ery CIA statiop-where‘
there:was-a~Soviet»Embassy?‘v '!

Mr;‘Ménéli.' I can't speak to £ﬁét;‘ That was'thé
procedure at Mexico City. |

Mr. Goldsmith. = What about étﬁér stations that vou'

‘worked at?

Mr. Manell. :Well;fl would persphally send the informa-.
tion to headquartérs by cable of an,Amefican édntacting the"

Soviet Embassy, yes, for a number of reasons.  But to say
: , CTE SRR o '

‘that this was standard CIA practice worldwide is something'I

can't speak to.

_Mr.~Goldsmith;‘,Wheﬁ the photograph.féferred t6 in

‘paragraph 2 was selected, do you recall whether Goodpasture

ever said *I think_this is‘Oswaldﬁ? 
‘Mr. Manell. T can't recall that.
‘Mr. Goldsmith. Is it likely that what would have been

done‘is simply-to have'revieWQd‘the photo production materials

001608
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~can say that it is rather simple fo‘distinguish between. an
. American, . a normal—appéaripg American, and a Mexican. So-

“let us talk.about‘what was taken,oﬁﬂ~of the batch . because

Friday. - I will go further and say that'the‘péople we.

\emplqyéd to‘pHOthraph;persdns enterihg the SOviet Embassy'
it a practice to certainly phoﬁograph‘that person and bring if

the FBI inﬂidentifyiﬁg people who mightAbecome'Sovieti;

_Cuban Embassy to. 'thé Soviet.Embassy;: is that correct?

et oom e e crm ok ey s
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for the purpdse;bf tékihg out every non-Latin. person and .

37

then ofjthOSe who were not Latins, who could not be identi-
fied, it turns out this is-the'onlyﬁone'who could not'b§,
identified and theréforeﬁ this must be Oswald? .

- Mr. Manell. Well, that is an. involved quesﬁidn,'but I

of that indication that it was an American on that particular

believed they could spot .an American easily, and they maae
to our attention. One of our responsibilities was to assist

agents, particularly in America..
Mr. Goldsmith. Could you now review CIA Nos. 14 and 15.1

: . o 1
Mr. Manell., Yes.

. Mf..Goldsmith.-AIs that a transcript of a conversa-
tien that took plaéevon September 28, 19632
Mr. Manell. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. It involves a party speaking from the

S 4o

Mr. Manell.- " That is correct.

Mr. Goldsmith. I notice therelis some routing indication’

RIGTEEE
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Qhﬁﬁhisf 'Dbes your namé appear anY&ﬁére.on fﬁié? o
| Mr. Manell. My ﬁéme'is not on there. - HoWeVer, I

shoUld;havé“éeen this. My-wife e I‘probably saﬁiit.becaﬁsé.
theAhanéwritiné‘giving'the routing indicatioﬁ is that of my
wife. | |

Mr. Goldsﬁith, Did your.wife.givefyou,ail transcripts
to feview'or diﬂ Shé'sélect énlyxtho§e that she‘thoughtiwére
most iméortant? Q |

Mr. Manell. It dependéd on~ho§ busy I was.

M¥. Goldsmith. Whéﬁé if eVer;iQas the man speakiﬁé in-
this particulariéohversation %dehtified és'Oswald?

Mr5:Maﬁell?u.Probably after rééeipt‘of the\l:Octébegrt
transcript, CI No. 13.

Mr . Goldémith. Wﬁy'do you say?that%

Mr;=Manell,v‘Helis,n9t ;dentiﬁied,heref,is he?
Mr. Goldsmith. ‘N6; £évis no?gl Do yod'ﬁaV¢ anyrreaSOn‘

“ ‘ : ]

to believe that he was linked éftéfAjécéipt‘of the 1 October

transcr;pt?; . ) . Vo
'Mri‘Ménéll; Tﬁétiiswﬁhat»qdﬁf&ées;m;, beCauéé.when the
cable wés>sent torheadéuafters, it referred only to the -
October lst tranéﬁript. ‘fhéré is né\lihkipg in that cable to
this transcriét of-the 28th‘of September.
‘Mr. Goldéﬁithq The_caﬁle of O%tobéf-8th mé&é.no
mention of any‘cbnfact'with the CubaﬁvEmbéssy.'-

Mr. Manell. ‘That is correct.

001018
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Mr. Goldsmith. Reading that transcript, is it clear to

you that Oswald made three visits on September'28th to the
various embassies? He is éalling now from the Cuban and

he indicates that he had been at thé Ruésian earlier, and he
is going back to’ the Russian; théfefore, a total of three
visits.

Mr. Manell. Well, there are two visits and the assump-
tion that he will go back to the Soviet Embassy. It is
merely an assumption.

Mr. Goldsmith. 1In any event, by the time the October 841
cable went out; this had been linked‘to Oswald?

Mr. Manell. By the transcriber.

Mr. Goldsmith. By the transcriber.

What about you’and.your wife?

Mr. Manell. I can't recall_tﬁét-

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you reéall when thé earliest time
was that yoﬁ did make this link?

Mf. Manell. No, I can't.' Once again, let me tell you,
to clarify.that point, the cable that went out on the 8th
reported relatively insignificant information. I would not
necessarily have made the effort to dq éll the research

necessary to determine whether this man had made a connec-

attention to the cable that went out on the 8th of Octobker.

Mr. Goldsmith. However, the transcript of October lst

001011
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‘time, the connection was made.

‘the afternoon; is that correct?
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doéS*say*the samé:man who called a day'or’so ago?

© Mr. Manell. Yes, it does . And if these things were

'reviewéd_in'chronologiqal érder,‘itgis,possible.ﬁhat at . that

Mr. Go}dsmithJ Please review CIA Nos. 17-and 18 Qn
the trénslation.
Mr. Manell. Right.

Mf.-Goidsﬁith,7'When you areffinished’With‘that, will

you turn the pagelandiread the transbript.relating to that

. conversation of the.samevday,4CIA.N0§ 20, for the record. .

Mr. Manell. Right.

Mr. Goldsmith. Now the two transcripts you have just

read are dated September 27,'1963;:One‘éénversaﬁion was

4:00 to 5:00 p.m.f the Oﬁﬁer’oﬁe=1;think wbsﬂé:Zﬁyp.m. in

T
W

Mr: Manell. Correct. -
Mr. Goldsmith. ‘Ffém the:cohvefsations Cpﬁtained in
thoseAtraﬁscripts, is itidléarthat Fhe'map involveﬁ isfétb‘
the Cgban'Embassy and he had been afnthe‘sbviet Embassy
éarlieré | |
Mr;vManeil. Correcﬁ.

Mr. Goldsmith. Before we go on, we know that,.accordm“

'ing to the transcript,?ifaOSwaldghadIbeen to,theAEmbaSSyré

totalloﬁ‘four.times"and if, in‘factfihe'did»xeturn.tolthe

Soviet Embassy;vas,he,said he would .infthe September'28th

S
B ]
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conversatidn, he would have béen-theré,a total bf five

‘ times.’ fs that a correct statement?

Mr. Manell. Correct.

Mr, ééldsmithﬂ EWhén_were thesge twq'transcripts'froﬁ
Séptemﬁer 27£h5fir§t iinked to OSWal&? |

Mr. Manell. Ikcaﬁ‘t‘recall., I find this.rather'con—
fusiﬁg beéause my recoliécfion of'thé”interview with you’a£ 
my headqﬁértéfs,»: didn}tirememberbﬁheée at‘aii;

Mr. Goldsmith{ Ygg'are'sayiné Ypu saw these at’your"
heédqﬁartéfé;'té your meméry} this is %he first timé yQu:
saw this particular --

Mr. Manell. I -can't say. I am.surprised by this.

The only thing I recolleéted before I 100ked ét the files

and before my interview with you was only the 1 October
transcript;  So all of,this; I don't say I didn't see these
before. "..I'dosrecall, howeVer, at somelpoint -- "and this. is

probably after the assassination that ?erhaps it came to my

~attention or perhaps before =- my memory is not clear on -

~this. 'ButAgetting to thé féaéon why(the cable of October 8th

was sent. the way it was was because my'wife undoﬁbtedly only

had that inforﬁatioq of the ist”aVailable to,her;J
Mr. Goldsmith. Or if she had the earlier transcript
available, she did not make the cdhnectibn?~' :

'Mr. Manell. Correct.

Mr. Goldsmith. Let.us look at CIA 183.

0016Ls
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‘Mr. Manell. Once again, I‘dbn'tAneceSSariiy want to

repeat myself, but having sentvthe_cable'of the 8th of

October to6 headguarters, that in a case such as this one

satisfied our requirement: meaning that we have identified-

'the:contact'Of,an Ameriéan«with;the'SQViet Embassy. We have’

made it a matter of record and have no indication that the

matter is of importance; therefore, it wouldn't necessarily, ..

P

‘prompt us, with all the other importan% things we were doing

at this time, to devote additional effort to be:complete 5

- about that relatively ﬁﬁimportant matter.

Mr. Goldsmith. Would vyou ldok now at CIA 183. I

‘believe that is a cable dated 11 OctobéleQGB from‘CIA

headquarters to Mexico City station.
‘Why don't you skim that briéfly for content and if I

have.a‘épecific guestibn'on the substance, I will draw your

attention to it. - =~ - ¢

Mr. Manell. All -right.,

Mr.'Goldsmith. ‘Was this the cable.that‘headquarters ‘

'sent in response to the request for .a name trace on Oswald?

Mr. Manell. Yes.
Mr. Goldsmith. I notice that paﬁagraph'l rYefers to

Oswald as probably identical with Lee Henry Oswald; is that

correct?

‘Mr. Manell. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith.. There'isfan‘arrow poingiht to the word

~ TOP SECRET
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"Henry" and next to the arrow appears‘the word "sic” which
is underlined.

AMr."ManQil. Correct. "

Mr. Goldsmith. I believe it is Mr;-Scott's handwrit;
ing?

Mr. Manell. Correct.;j

Mr. Goldsmith. Were these ma%ginél notations made at
the time that thé'cable would bé received?

Mr. Maﬁell. Yes.

4M£. Goldsmith. By writing the'ﬁofd "sic", was Mr.
Scott indicating that‘he was aware that Oswald's middle name -
was not Henry?

Mr. Manell. Not ﬂeceséarily.

Mr. Goldsmith# What explanationvwould you have?

Mr. Manell,. 'i don't really know: The only information
we had was the.firsf and lést‘name.'

Mr. Goldsmith. Did Scott ever give you an indication
that he knew what O;wald's(middle name was?

Mr. Manell. Absolutely not.

Mr. Goldsmith. I believe that paragraph 2 of this
cabie describes Oswald as a former Russiénvdefector; is" that
correct? |

Mr. Manell. Déféctor to the Russians, correct.

Mr. Goldsmith; In light of having received informa-

tion about Oswald having defected to the Russians, did that

S

061915
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1 in any way ,. ehhance th$ significaﬂcé of ﬁis‘visit;té £he
;"g -2 Soviet Embassyé
3 | Mr. Maneli. “Yes.
: . A 4 Mrl. Goldsm.i‘th.,.' "Did thé‘t occasion ariy' furtﬁer respOnée
; | 3 bf,the Mexico'city~station regarding Oswald? | |
T8 v~ Mr.‘Mapell, .At'the‘mbment;'l caﬁ?t rééall. Whaf:We didL 

3

. do Qas pass this:ihfo;ﬁation from}heaaQuarterS'to various

8 | elements of the AmeficéﬁfEmbassy.g

g . Mr. Géldsmith(  A£ th%fleint,_wéuld it»ﬁavegbeenv

’WOI _necessarylfo have_gohe‘back to chéck tﬁe’transcript?' For

1 example,.the.Octbberéisﬁ{chtgct;iqvolvipg.Oswald at the-

12 RusSian.Embaésy,Atﬁgﬁ£él;§hbﬁé qali;$§ge_tranécribef wrote
‘,‘ i3 in brackets fTheiéaﬁéiﬁah whoic;lléd fﬁé,éﬁhef day." At

j4 that time, would’éither.ypu or yourgwife'Qr‘someone.else that

15 | you know of have:goneﬁbééﬁ tdﬁchéckv£ﬁé;transcripts to see

16 if, in fact, £h¢fsamé.person;had beeh_foﬁnd on the tape

i7» earlier?

13 o . Mr. Manell. ‘i'cénfgifecall_YA?h%nking‘abéut‘it:at thé:

19 I moment, if,bfor exémple,;i_only feltktﬁére‘WQS one frans—‘

© 20 fcript, there.woulant.be ahy_incentive‘to:go back and see"

21 | whether there were others.
R 22t ’ Mr. Goldsmith. But the 1 Octobef»transcriptldid say he
, 3 I had called a day or so earlier?
_245 ‘Mr. Manell. That is right. I can't recall what I did

N ag I . : ‘

/ =~ 1 at that time. _

| | ~ . ~
soes s oe e TOP SECRET o

W 50955 DocId:32277220 Page 46 ' S .




‘TOP SECRET N

S Mr . GOldsmith; From the.étate‘of thé récord'és it was
T 2 bctober llth,‘head§uartéfs had ﬁot beéﬁ~a§prisediof the -

3] contact atAtﬂg'Cuban'Embaséy?
. o 4 Mr Maﬁell. Correc%:.
N S . Mr. Goldsmith. ﬁoﬁYou knOWVWhether tﬁey were ever

6 »apprised of fhat contact? | o

7 Mr;‘Maﬁell;v‘Afterwéfdé, yeé;

8 Mr.léqldsmith; _Priorrto the as$éssina§ion?f~

90 Mr.kMénéil. 1 dpn'tfbéliéye sé, but 1 wéuldh't know.

10 §' T am not sure of -whether they were apprised of it or not.

.11} My belief is that thev weré‘not‘until after the assassination.

12 , Mr. Goldsmith. If they had béen} there would be a‘ :
. o 13 i cable to that effect, would._the’re»no’t?}
14 Mr. Manell., Surely. There would,ha&e,been,a cable

15 41.and not ‘a dispatch.

- 16 M:.-GdldsmithJ Let:us take a look at CIA 182.  That
7 is-a~£6uting Slipithat_Weh£VWith the-c;ble‘fgoﬁ héadquarteré,.
' 13 Octobgr.rlth,éablg from headqgarters, énd_I_@elie&éﬂMr.
19 Scott's handwriting‘there indicates "Piease éet up a ;Pf‘
.i20 file"; is that gét;épt?:f?ﬂ* §:5—' ;{fo%f
B : ";2] : Mr. Manell;'.qu:éct;"‘ .
e = 22W Mr..Goldémith.::The ?}filelisfafibbai”pgrsonality’file?
, : ,3 o Mr Manell. Correct
241 le.-Goldsmith;?;Dg yéu know*whén béwald'é P‘filé was
o 25 1 | " |
A : i set up?
B

ETITTE
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46
Mr. Manell. Probably on that date. Now it is interest-

ing to in&iqate, by_the;wayi that“Mrr_?Coté.inﬂicatgq_the‘
b file.shéuld be set up in’the‘naﬁe'of iee ﬁenryvdswald;‘
even though_he:had wriften;"sicﬁ to thé identifiCaEion of
the man by héadquarters as Lee ﬁenfy_oéwald. He had ﬁO'
argument withﬂthé;identif}éation, éviaéﬁtly.

Mr.>Goldsmith."Noted. Thapk you.

Réfer;ing ﬁOW\to'CIA No. ié, whiéh ié one of thé
tranScripts from September 27th, at thé bottom if éays.
“Copy, Oswald ;Pf'file."_;

Mr. Manell. Yes.

Mr.leldsmithf Wﬁén would this,héve_gone ihto his
P File? o » o \.L ii =.%iﬂj.i_f : }fjﬁkf

Mr.‘Manell; Where does ‘it say thgt?

'

Mf, Goldsmith. .Héfé;
er. Méﬁell. This is*my haﬁdwfi?ingu ItvcouldAhave
been ~- I don't kﬁoﬁ.exactiy wh§ﬁ; Tﬁ;§~is.my'haﬁdwriting,ut
however.' | |
- Mr. GoldsmithJ WQUld it'haye beén befdrevthebassassina~
tion? |
Mr. Manell.. More than likely:. é:
Mr. Golasmith;"it would seem that before the assassina—
tionv‘Oswald"s‘contact.w;th the Cuban Embassy oh‘Septéﬁbérh27tk
had been noted. |

Mr. Manell. Yes. ' | R .

G016186
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Mr. Goldsmith. Will you look at CIA No. 185. That

47

cable requested headguarters to send a-phothraph'of
Oswald. To your knowledge}'was one ever recéived?

| Mr. Maﬁell; No, I don't belie&e a photograph was
ever received of Oswald.

Who wrote this cable? T am purious.

I wrote that cable.

Mr. Goldsmith. You do not recail receiving'a_photo~
graph of Oswald?

Mr. Manell. No.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether, after the assas-
sination, Chérlotte Bustof found a photogfaphAof Oswald?

Mr, Manell. ; have no idea. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Getting back for, a moment to CTA 183,
paragraph 4 indicates that information concerning Oswald
be disseminated to other feceral agencies, does it not?

Mr. Manell. UNo, ﬁo other elements of the embassy. -

Mr. Goldsmith. I am sorry, you are correct.

Why would they make that indication?‘ Was that routine
procedure?

Mr. Manell. It was routine procedure to send it'to
the FBI othér than the embassy, but‘in this case it would
help me out with the cryptonym, who was T; P. Elide.

er.'Goldsmiﬁh, That was the embassy.

Mr. Manell. Odyoke was what?

BO101S
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437,
1. Mr.‘Goldsmithg I8S.. I Can'teil'you‘Which ones were --
T | Mr. Manell. O0.D. Urge?
3 ‘Mr: Goldsmith. T think I know how we can solve this.
. . 4| Let us look at No. 187. No. 187 is the memo that was sent

5 .Ey Mexico'City station to the AmbéSéadbr.  At the bottom of

6 »thebpagerit'lists the'Various agencieéfwhgvreceivéd’it

7 locally.: '

8 | ﬁr;'Maneil. Correét. Okay.

9 ",.Mr.,éoldémith;;,Was tﬁat'anlunugﬁaliy wide aiSsemina4

10 || tion?
o , Mr.AManell.v The’qqu QUesﬁioh_Iihave wéuld be that of»
12 'why"I&S”th it? .Otherwise;, ﬁaVSl‘Attgéhe;'Bécauéé this
. , 13 was a former Marine. There is thatfc9§ﬁe¢tioﬁ there, the
1'. : o S A - R £ -
| “id I legal attache, because‘thé”legal“attacﬁe is-the'ndfﬁal“““
15 i recipient of‘this kind of information.ﬁ
16 : Sometimeé.we-did it fo,the embassy, depending on ﬁhe«”
LT 'casé,. Sb-it boils déwn t§ my»quéstioﬁ és tp_ﬁhy &S got -a

18 || copy of this or why headquarters asked us to ‘send them a

19} copy. That is my only query about this.

.20 Mr. Goldsmith. When was the cable received; -the 11th?
o 21 C Mr! Manell-. VWaSZthét“a”weekénd that followed? =+ »
A 224 Mr: Goldsmith. The lst of October was a Tuesday.
’ -3 Mr. Manell. . I am talking about the 11th and the 16th.
;24¢ ‘Mr. Hardway. That would have been a Friday.
LA 23 i Mr. Manell. There again, you see it did not become
H ! i} £ H
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I something of great significance ﬁhat'WE would have'immé~'

P

)S»
WO

diately felt we Had to:dbiiﬁ fast{

Mr. Goidsmith;;‘Turningvtd CIA Nb. 181;‘whiéh‘is thé
héadquartéré Cbpf of a caélé‘that was Senf, it indicates

that Thomas Karamessines;was‘?hé‘feleasingiofficer.

Mr. Manell. Yés;‘

- Mr. Goldsmiﬁh{ Was it unusual for someone as high up
in‘the o?ganization‘as quamessines¥to be the releasing
officer for a céble of tﬁis kind?-

, . _ } .

‘Mr;‘Manell.' Yéé, except that there mightvhave been
some reason.thét coula,easiiy'explain &t. Féf example;(whiie~
thphlnformatlonlls not necesséflly 51§niflcant yet there was

 anotheY‘s1gn1f1can£ plece of 1nformat1§n that peonle at the

'aesk,m;ght have wanted the,DDO to seé,' It could be as simple'
“an explanafion as,thét!ﬁ

qubeidsmithd; Dié yOu{know}_receiViné a qabie at
MexiCO'City, Who,thevféleaéiﬁg officér-was°

Mr.“M§nell. vNot a#fall.  Wé'don't have ény'indidation B
at Mexicovcity'Wﬁd;Wrgﬁeé £hé éagiésfétéwhp reieases cableé,

Who wrote this. cable’ ,~ﬂ;j ;;; L T

¥

Mr.'Goldsmlth ‘:Char ot e Bustof -

I © Mr. Manell. It was nornal for a persoq who was an

b -

analvst or a desk offlcer, as qhe was for the Mex1co Clby

[N

branch;.to‘prepare.aﬂterse reply. It Wasvcertainly normal,

I would think, toihaVe'eleménts of‘thewcgunterintelligence'

CTOP SECRET  tvvE
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l staff coordinate the cable. It was normal, certainly, for -

‘a member of the counterintelligence section of the Soviet

|| division to coordinate a cable. -

’ Mr;‘ébldémith;'idne question'aBOut péiagraphFS. I
‘believe if.réqueéts that any further contact for purposes of
’idehtification'éhéuld be'indigated to héadQuarters.; 

Mr. Manell. . Right.

‘Mr. Goldsmith. In light of»that} é6e3~that’help.You.
iiﬁ‘any way as fo whet§§£>anything wés.gVef comﬁuniéated~t¢ll
headquartefs?

Mr. Manell. No.
Let us gO'fﬁrﬁﬁéf‘to‘addréSS'BdrséiyéS'to the questiona
about Mr.AKarameésiﬂé§:§néﬁwhf‘hefrélégsééﬁ#hg‘éable. I

- ¥

I
{ -

can't really explain-that.' Otherwise, we see' that it was
sent out as a routine cable.' -

' Mr. Goldsmith. How do you know that?

Mr. Manell. Because otherwise, you would have seen the

!
|

precedenge‘of either priority or immediate.A Certainly you
;donft~seejan¥.restfiCtiﬁé'indiéatérs;oﬁithé haﬁdliné of 'this ;
céblel It doesn't even indicate ‘that it‘is‘a couﬁter;
iﬁﬁélligénce_mafter in.thé‘ﬁeading,‘and';ﬁ aoésn't give the
! réstﬁictive indica?or of an important'coUnterintelligence

case, such as Rybat,; or that‘cryptonym‘is a restrictive

H

indicator for any type”of cablé, if you need to restrict the

i
infbrmatioh, and“that is'noi,dnwhere; either. -
| - TOF SECRET
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embassy a total of five times -- for purposes of argument ~-

‘any way, but do you have any possiblé explanation?

!
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The. reason I am:qoing into. this at length is apparently

51

you find it eitraordinary that Mr. Karamessines signed off
on this cable. I can't explain it,'buﬁ I want to;go further
to say that the preparation and transmission'of this cable
indicates that thefefwaé nO'urgenéy orfuﬁdue significance
attachéd to thefinformation.

Mr. Goldsmith; At ;any time that you are iooking<at~
these documents, feel free, as I see you do feel free, to
give us any clarifying information.

Aéain,:for §UrpéseS'of elarificatién,'prior to the
assassination was any action taken by the Mexico City station
in reference to the'Oswéld'matter'othe} than sending the”cable
to headqguarters on Qctobér 8th and the dissemination that
was instructed? ‘

Mr. Manell. Nothing, to my knowledge.
Mr. Goldsmith. Getting back for,a moment to the

matter of the photograph, if'Oswald, in fact, had gone to the

and makihg the<assumption he did go back when he said he was
going back, does it strike you as unusual for the photo -
people to have missed him five times?

Mr. Manell. 'Yeé;

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you have any explanation for that?

I realize the photo operation was not under your control in

001023
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! Mr. Manell. Yes;‘i do. The MeXicahs.whd manned the

© 52

-f“¥ : 2 photo facility and did it day after day, ?ear afterdyear,f

3 -éould conceivébly not be bérformipg their workAés théy were
' 4 re:q‘uired' ‘to perform it. To me, tha‘.t’: ‘i.‘(s’‘th-e'kimo‘st.i.s1_:3:.51:}'.gh't-.-'j
5 forwardlexplapationefOr #hé factrfhat WQ‘diantffeceiQé:é‘“

-.6 || photo of»OsWaldfentering the Soviet Embassy.
o o , T e .

7 Mr.’Goidémith,  DOiyOu‘know'if{é$y.ofjthem.wére»dis»
,’8 missed as a resulf gf theifai}ure to Qﬁtaih,a pictﬁre?
9 Mr. Maﬁell. fﬁo; I havé'no £ﬁowlédge of tﬁé£;
10 Mr}*Goldsﬁitﬁa . Please réfer to‘éiA ﬁbﬁ 1837  This‘ig
.11 i a cable dated'NQQeﬁber‘22nd.‘ The phird paragréphfindicates,
12 among‘other‘thipés, "Fngafdiﬁéléooneéﬁ coéies of;only Viéitor
. 3 13 to Soviet Embassy ..20A October who :‘c_:c‘mld :_be identical to . .

14 1 oswald.”

15 Do yodu know whether the date 20 October is,correct or
16 incorrect?
7 Mr. Manell. Probably a mistake. I think I wrote this
?3 cable. I am not sure.
19 There is’a correction on the following, right here.
20 wrote this cable. Obviously it_waé a mistake on my part,
_ 2l trying to get this information out as fast as T could.
S 22{ I did, as you see, put in‘an,immediafe'precédencé.on.
S - the transmission of this cable. As I said before, I linked
24 S ' o T T
. »«ythe name 'Oswald that we heard over the.radio with the Oswald
g 1 ; . o L
o twho had contacted the Soviet Embassy; and therefore, I sent
' ! . ‘ !:"u.:,.
o o TOP SECRET = oote2¢
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this cable out as fast as I could on thél22nd of November.

Mr'. Goldsmith. On the 22nd of NoVembef;;yOeread.thdt
one Oswald-contact? - B
Mr. Manell. Yes, I did.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Manell, CIA No. 183, the headguarter

‘cable, contains a description of Oswaldﬂin19aragraphfl}

Mr;'Manell; »Xes;f ‘ PR S

Mr. Goldsmith;_,After rééeivihg“thié cable, were you :

‘aware that the phdtbgraph”to which reference had béen made -

’iﬁAthe.cable of October 8th_was not a phdtograph of Oswald?

Mr. Manell. I can't recollect what I believed at that:

.

Mr. Goldsmith;' As of the day df;thé.assassinatidn;

.you thought that there was still a possibilitv that there

was a photograph of Oswald?

Mr. Manell. Indeed. As I recall, we tried to get that

photograph ‘to headquarters as fast .as we could. As it ‘turned

)
v o . :
~ o .

out, it wasn't necessary to send it.  But that was our
intention. L L P :

Mr. Goldsmith. Let us look at CIA No. 184. This .

was a cable from heédquarﬁérs_détéd'ﬁoVeﬁbér 23rd. 'The first

‘paragraph instructs you to review tapes and transcripts

since the .27th of September.
‘Mr. Manell. Correct.

Mr. Goldsmith. - Does that' indicate that headquarters

TOP SECRET
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was in some wa'aware of OsWalé's_cohtagt with,éhejembéssy
éhiseéteﬁbérféfth?v*’ »

Mr. Maﬁell;4 It ceftéinly doés,

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you khowfhdﬁ fhé? would have been
made awére’of’that?>  |

The reason I ask is’because we have revieﬁed'cable,H
traffic and have not seen any cablé'traffic informing them
of that.cohtgnt.

Mr.'Maneli. No;b Tﬁeré iS‘soﬁéthiﬁg I'éan;ﬁ explain,
and I. am trying soﬁehgw‘tgrget an egﬁlanation for i£ in my
mind.’ -

As L tolé;yquﬁbef§ré;jn§rmali§i£h§i§FépiQQ{did‘noE'
forwardyraa transcripﬁé ﬁo:héadquagters. ‘That wéuld have
been one way -for thémfﬁé'knéﬁlﬁhe;§7t£}ofESeptémber contact.

’Yoﬁ say there is no other traffic? |

.Mr._Golﬂémith. ;Bésed on our réviéﬁ of the £i1e.

Mr. Manell. Or visit or contact by Oswald earlier
than the 1lst Qf Ochbe;gtd the SovieﬁlEmbassy? This
leaves me‘certainly at-é loss for aﬁ"explanétionj

Mr:,Goldémith. Is.it“pbssiblé £5at that would havé
been done telephdnicaliy? .

Mr. Manell. ﬁot:iikely.

Mr;iGoldsmithf Why not?

‘Mr.rManell. fou don't telephdne.classified informa-

tion to headgquarters, normally.

oL,
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1 Mr. Goldsmith. Is it possib1e ~— and I do not want to
/;g 2 'put words in your’ﬁouthf—— thét headquarters knew ébout
| 3 the cqntact of September 28th and that thY'instrﬁcted'<”
. . 4 you to refervto the 'cqnversat'ion, #h_e' 'conﬁact of the 27th,
N 5 just for'purposés of eXtra‘insqraﬁce2.
"6 . Mr. Manell. I can't comment on that.
7 Mr. Goidsmith, Please refer to CIA No. 197, speci-
8 fically paragraph 3. |
9 Mr. Manell. Wht‘date‘is this cagle; thé 23rd of
10 November? | | | | |
Rl | Mr. Goldsmith; It is;a‘cable dated November 23;v1963.'
12 | Address your‘attentiOn'to baragrapﬁfNo: 3;
. . 13 Let me ask you whether this cable cofr,ects the date
| 14 that you'héd incOrfectly reported in the earlier céble.'
15 Mr. Manelli Yes, it does, to 1 Octqgér;
16 Who wrote this cable?
A7 Mr. Goldsmitﬁ. I believe the auéhor of this cable’
13 was Ann Goodpasture; is that correctf.
19 ' Mr. Manell. That is correct.
.20 Mr. Goldsmith. Pleasé read tﬁe second paragréph of'
21 | c1A No. 198, which.ié the Mexico City copy of that c&ble.
w 221 - Mr. Manell. Yes.
! 15 Mr.v Goldsmith. The langu.age' in tha’t“paragraph indicate's
24: that the station could not compare thé&oicé of Osﬁald because
‘,; a3 ?the first tape of his voice or his .conversation had been
} .
|
i
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erased prior to the receipt of thevseéond.Contact_
Mr. Manell.  Correct.

Mr. Goldsmith. The way that is phrased suggesté}

.howevér, that at that -time, November 23rd, there was still

one tape in existence. In other words, it does not say all
tapes reporting Oswald contacts had been erased.  It-says -one
tape was erased prior to the receipt df;phe next one.

Mr..Manell. I would not give that importance or make

-

the assumption you ére"making;i”if,isindt~comgletely'phrased

~in the,cabie:,'It-ﬁerely saysigstgt%Qﬁ;unab;e com@are;voice 
as first tape eraéed pfior‘réééi?t seéond*call.")‘fhat is .
val; it says.'

I don't see th:you Can“;oncludefthe wéy you conclu@e.-

Mr. Goldsmithﬂ »Please don’'t misunderstand me. I am

‘not intending to offer any conclusions.

Mr. Manell. No, but you are indicating that a second

‘tape was kept and not erased.

Mr. Goldsmith, What I want to do iS‘ask'whetherbthe
language there suggests that in fact that was the case.-

Mr. Manell. I am saying it was not the case; probably

-not the case.

Mr:. Goldsmith. I would like you 'to understand,
Mr. Manell, that we are conducting a thorough review of

the.files and the cable ‘traffic and we are obliged to address

‘every .question that arises based oh that review.

£
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1 . er;,Manell.u'I'am'sorry, bﬁf I felt you were drawing a
7y 2 conclusion: | |
3] Mr.lGoldsﬁith; I‘undefstagd youf'pbéi£ioh,- I juSt.’
- . - 4 | wanted ?o'u to understand Iﬁine, that 1sall | |
- 5 .; . er;iManéll; Right. | |
6 I ":i WAﬁder if,I might ﬁaké a éhort'statementvat this time;
7 M?..Goldsmith; ‘Certainly.
8 ‘Mr. Manell. From the questioning by you, I am led.to

9 believe that . you may have the suspicion, certainly the con-
10 cern, that(there.was7a separate communication sent to the
R station by headquarters about Oswald of which you have no

12 | record.
L

'._ o i3 To the very, very best of my knowledge, there was . no
14 | separate communication sent to the station with regard to

- 15 Oswald. Certainly if there was a separate communication., I

16 | never had any knowledge of it.:» = . & - o
17 ' Mr. Goldsmith. Fine.
13 ' What about theurevérse‘éf that; éeparéte;communication

19 § from the México City station to headquarters?;

20, - Mr. Manell. Firstij;xI‘aoﬁﬁtithafxthére was, because

21 | in some fashion I would have becomé\privy to it. Second,

.22| once again, I certainly know of no separate communication not

y.}"gg{

3 appearing ih’the reCofd here that was sent by Mexico City
‘ 24‘ statibn to Washington. .

ag . : : ACBCI ‘ '

Lo - Is that perfectly clear, that there was no side
A , ,
. I I T : O S TN
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second one, because the transcription process couldn't have.
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toﬂthe'stétion or from the:statién tpfheédquartérs?

Mr .. Goldsmith;‘ I éertainly:uhderstahd your*answer,_
yes. | |
| Turhipg-back fér a, moment técfhéfquestion“of the =
erasufé'Qf fhe first déwéld‘tape'éfiofrﬁQ.thé'receipt.of_the~
second. Myiunderstandiﬁg -= and wé can check the appropriate
cable fgf confirmation of'thié'—m'isqthét'tﬁe néﬁmal time
lagrfof thé erasgref5f:tapéé:wa$ ﬁwb7W%éks;'.if}£ﬁat'is
corréét, it would seem.tﬁat.the ndrmal'lag period did qotl
apply in regard to;theiéswald{EOhﬁécig "

In‘bﬁhér\wordé;gﬁhg»fi;gt,cqnﬁac% was Septembef 27th
of SeptembéfV28th; fﬁé'ﬁéX£Hcontéét”waé:OctObef 1st, and
the first contact tape was erased well béfore.thé two-week
period hadléiapsed, if . in fact_thé;éabie'is'éccurate in(whatu
it’repérfs‘that the”fifst‘tape'was érased'priég'to the receipi
of the second one.

. Mr. Manell. You are correct in assuming'tﬁaf there

would have:beéh,'just forrmechaniééiﬁréaSons;:thé”ekisfencé
of £heAfir§t tépe,in'iﬁs origihai fofﬁlprior,to receipt éf the

been completed,. since it involved the Russian language,

Sy
i

until after the second call' was made. ‘You are correct there.’
'I.would justvsuggest here that pefhaps in the heat of

writing an immediate cable on the 23rd.of November, the
0010346
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1 languagevby Miss Goodpasture wasn'£ absolutely clear. I
7 2 think that the only thing she wanted to cénver‘here, reading
3 inﬁo this, is that no voicé comparison~was made bécause we
(:\. ‘ o 4 don't ha've/cer’tainly on the 23rd of 'No?embér either tape
a . _avéilabie1
6 : Mr. Goldsmith. 1In fact, she wasn't necessarily -being

A |

completely accurate when she said the first tape was erased
8 rprior to the receipt of the second. ,
B Mr. Manell. I.woula say that,£hé-sentence does not
10 vconvéy'her intention.

-1 Mr. Goldsmith. To your knowledgé, do you know of any
12 i} ‘action on the part of anyone at the Mékico City station -

_ o 13 indicating‘that'fhat person withheld information froﬁ'the
® o |
14 I -authorities at CIA headquarters concerning Oswald's visit .to

15 || Mexico City?

16 Mr. Manell. No.
7 Mr. Goldsmith. I have nothing further, Mr. Manell. .
13 . I would like to thank you very much for being here. -

19 1 I also would like to say I am sorry if we inconvenienced you
20 || today.
2 Mr. Manell. Tt wasn't your fault.

22' Mr. Goldsmith. Now, customarily when we call someone

@

B 1to a hearing, a person is given five minutes at the end of a
24} hearihg to make a statement. We have called you here for a
A

deposition in lieu of a hearing. If you .would like an

01031
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opportunity tO'makévé_stétémentbeﬁtﬁé’feéor&,Lpiéaée'féél,"
free'éb:do so; |

Mr; Manell. YQurvquésﬁioping leédsimé;to'tﬁo aéshﬁp—”
tions. Oﬁ§; that either at ﬁeadquarteré ;f 5£ Fhe

station there was a.¢0mmunication'£hat"is not part of the

record that you'havéﬂ“Tditﬁg ferg~béSET6f{my_knbwledge; I

believe you are incorrec§hin:having‘tbat agsumﬁtion because,
firstly, I know that L ha&é:no diggctgS@ééific\kﬁéwledéé to
support that assumptidn.; ‘
Sécondly, I belieVe.tHat in.sdme fashibn I would have
beCOme.érivy'to that‘fact if it indéedvekisfed,» '
Thé.second‘point‘l wbdld likefto;mak§ dQes not bear on

what vou asked me today}'bﬁt what‘yéu'ééked ddring the

interview. I was led to believe that you had suspiéiqn that‘

" one agenéY‘of'thebgovernmént knew that:anothervﬁad more

éontaCt witﬁfbsWald prior.to the'asSaséination thdn is a

mattef of récofd and_that‘péfhaps éﬁéfhér é@enévaas éoVeriﬁg
Here éga;n; I cer?ainly'have‘ﬁé$inférmatidn'tolbeér out"

that assumptipn. But in thig caéegyi.aéﬁidn’t nedeséarily

T

have had the means £o,become°pfivY'tO‘ﬁhat<kind of informa-

tion.

I think that you place emphasis on the fact that
Mr. Xaramessines signed off on the name trace cable from

headquarters to thé'station on the 11th of October. That,. I
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© find strange1ybut then again, I thinkvtﬁét'by-thorough

'inVéstigation on your part, you could‘easily,determinef 

the-reason for it. . .- .7
S0, rather than have“it‘become"anvimportantfconcern or

reservatiOn-on your part, I think thdt>you could nail. that

- down one way or the other with a mihimum of investigation.

"That'is itf That 1is the end’éf my‘statémeﬁt.
. Mr. Gdidsmithﬂ Thank youivery‘mgéﬁ.
. (Whereupon, at 3:05.pim;, thg:dgpcs;ticﬁ wa; concluded;);
'AI havé read-£ﬁé forgéoipg pages
i-““r“l*thfoﬁgﬁg6l, incIugivé;fWhiéh
‘"contaiﬁ;a;qo#fect_tranéciipt'df '
the answe%s.méde-by»me to the
: questioné“ﬁhereiﬁ recorded..
et gfjv ‘;Signatu:e%isusgbjeét §0 
O T TR R S ‘

" corrections. -

. -

: &

; . N o
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‘Herbert Manell
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CERTIFICATE OF NOTAR§ PUBL1¢
I, Albert Joseph ﬁéFrapce,.the‘officer beéfore whO@fgw_
the ﬁorégoigg'deposition was“fakEn,idg heréby cer%ify’fhat
£he withéés'whosé‘testimony‘appeafs“in;the:foreg6ihg‘aéposi—

tion ‘was duly sworn by me; that the testimony offsaid.j

witness was taken Albert Joseph«LaFranCe,'shorthand'reporter,

and thereafter reduced to typewriting under my difection:’

that I am neither counsel ‘for, related to, nor embloyed by

any of the pérties to thé»action‘in?whigh.tﬁis de?osition
was takeﬁ? andffﬁrther, that I am nqt‘; %eiative‘or'employge
Of_any attorney‘or coqnsel'éﬁﬁloyedfby_thé parties thereto,
nor finanéiélly of othérwisé'iﬁtérééﬁéd in the outcome of

the action.

i

/ YAVs
(Dot Qo felf s
Notary Pdblié i afd for the
D&ﬁ’rict of Columbia .

My commission expires:

November 14, 1980
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